MINUTES 

South Carolina Commission for the Blind 

1430 Confederate Avenue 

Columbia, South Carolina 29201 

December 17th, 2019 

Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are compliant with the FOIA requirements, section 90-4-80 

Convene: Approx. 1 :34 pm
Adjourn: Approx. 2:34 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence fallowed.

Present: Mary Sonksen in person, Peter Smith, and Rosemary Roberson via phone, Judy Johnson not present 

Public Comment: None 

Approval of Previous Minutes: No quorum for minutes or reports.

Ms. Graham was asked by Rhonda Thompson if she can make a special plaque presentation to the family of Dr. Efron, before the board meeting. This was a token of SCCB appreciation for all his years of service and dedication to our consumers. 

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Juan Sims reported that 36.76% of our budget has been spent for fiscal year 2019/2020. We are 1/3 of the way through the year so at or under 3 3 .3 3 % of the budget is ideal. Administration is over by less than 1 %, Children's Services is over by 2%, and Older Blind is under by 8%. No discussion.

Human Resources Report: Ms. Wanda Miller reported:

· We have 2 VR Counselor vacancies in Greenwood and Spartanburg

· We have 1 VR Assistant vacancy in Rock Hill

· Two selections have been made for a VR Counselor and a VR Assistant 85%

· Interviews have been conducted for the LPN 94%

· Candidate for Director of Operations position and the HR team is completing its final stages of the hiring process.

Report from Commissioner: Ms. Darline Graham reported:

· The agency has been selected for RSA Monitoring in 2020 - we will begin collecting information and documentation that is due to them by January 15, 2020. Preparation for this monitoring review has taken top priority over the last few weeks.

· Last year budget request contained salary parity for counselors, assistants, and regionals, which was granted. I am excited to report these individuals should have received the increases in their last pay check. I am hopeful this year budget request will be approved as it contains salary parity for other staff.

· I am also excited to announce that we have selected a candidate for Director of Operations position. The position was formerly titled Director of Finance but has been changed to reflect duties which include finance, procurement, facilities and maintenance, mail service, and part of fleet management.

· January 15, 2020 getting excited for House presentation, Senior management has been assigned the responsibility for gathering documents. Ms. Darline Graham stated that she was working with someone in Senator Alexander's office in order to get this schedule changed, but anticipates it taking a few months.

· Ms. Darline Graham stated that she was working with someone in Senator Alexander's office in order to get this schedule changed, but anticipates it taking a few months.

· Finally, a special thank you to Melissa and Donna for the beautiful decorations, food, trivia and great fellowship with the staff everyone had an awesome time. Ms. Graham stated that the Senior Management Staff will host next year.

Older Blind, Children's Services, Prevention, and Low Vision Programs: Ms. Rhonda Thompson reported:

· Still actively working with HR to fill the Prevention Counselor position, at this time Toni and Rhonda are managing the program.

· Rhonda gave special recognition to Donna Earley and EMBRCEI transportation team who works diligently and tirelessly to ensure the safe transportation to and from Rocky Bottom for the seniors. Your hard work and dedication are greatly appreciated every year. Asked the Transportation staff to come forward to introduce themselves and yrs.. of service assisting with the fall camp Oct. 20-24.

· Older Blind is working diligently we received 700 referrals, 5 00 cases currently to make sure everyone is being serviced.

· Children's Services currently has 100 cases.

· Rhonda has a vacancy in the Greenville office.

Committee Report: None 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Ms. Rosemary Roberson wanted to know what services were offered to individuals that are not older blind where VR assistance couldn't help with independent living? She stated she has been asked on several occasions and was directed to the Grenville office where she was so pleased with the help she received. Wanted to know if there were any brochures that could be mailed to her. 

Ms. Graham asked Zunaira to come forward to better help answer Ms. Rosemary question. Z stated that Independent service were no longer offered, the grant for under 55 ended over 2 yrs. ago are now being serviced by Able for Independent services. 

Board Meeting: January 21st

Board Meeting: February 18th

Board Meeting: March 17th

Board Meeting: April 21st

Public Comment: Ms. Brittany Fulton of BEP asked if staff were able to attend the Legislative Breakfast. Ms. Graham stated in the past only Senior Management were in attendance but will check to see what the, process is for staff and follow up with Ms. Fulton. 

Adjourn: Mr. Peter Smith moved to adjourn. Ms. Mary Sonksen seconded the motion. There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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